
Dear Cub Parents,
First of all, thank you so much for your presence during the Term 2 PTM. It was a 
great pleasure discussing with you your child’s academic progress and social 
behbehavior. We look forward to your continued support and partnership for the 
well-being of your child. November was a very busy month with lots of exciting 
activities. Our theme was “Money, Shops, and Jobs”. We kicked off with a field trip to 
Shinagawa Aqua Park. How happy we were when we finally saw the sea animals we 
talked about in September during our “Under the Sea” theme. Many of us would like 
to be scuba divers, oceanographers, or even dolphin trainers when we grow up! 
What an interesting profession!  Learning about different jobs made us bewildered 
by what we really by what we really want to be in the future. A doctor, pilot, police officer, firefighter, 
teacher, chef, engineer, actor, or a princess?  It’s hard to choose!  Well, for now, we 
just want to enjoy being a kid. Hence, we had so much fun during our dramatic play 
activities. We pretended to be doctors, patients, nurses, shoppers, sales 
assistants, and a firefighter that rescued Teddy from a burning building. Our visits to 
the police and fire station were unforgettable too! The police officers and 
firefighters were very nice to let us experience riding on a police car, fire truck, and 
motorbike. The firefighter even allowed us to try his gear. Surprisingly, it was so 
heavy! Furthermore, we learned about money from different countries. It has 
various sizes and colors. We also learned the value and importance of money in our 
daily lives. In addition, we made our own piggy bank so we can have our own 
savings. How we wished that the money tree craft we made would become real 
money! Ha!ha!ha! In literacy, we focused on the letters EURHB and numbers 18-20 
in numein numeracy. We can recognize letters and beginning sounds well and we keep 
thriving with our writing skills. In Japanese class, we loved the owl craft we made 
using the autumn leaves we gathered at the park. Aside from our academic 
activities, we were practicing so hard for our Winter Concert performances. We were 
tired but happy at the end of the day. On the 25th of November, we were so proud 
of ourselves with our inspiring costumes. Look how awesome we were - the little 
professionals!  We became chefs on this day as well. First, we made a cupcake craft. 
It looked so yummy and just looked so real but we couldn't eat it. Therefore, in our 
cooking class, we baked real cupcakes.  It smelled so good when we took it out of 
the oven. Then, we decorated it with chocolate cream and candy sprinkles. Finally! 
We can eat it! We can eat it! Yummy! Last but not least, we welcomed Ayush in the Bear Cubs 
family. We are indeed growing! Having a blast this month, we can't wait for next!
Kind regards,
The Cubs Team 
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